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M E M O R A N D U M 
 
To:        Community Development Department 
From:    Kelly Reid, AICP, Planner 

Laura Terway, AICP, Community Development Director  
Re:  Neighborhood Meeting Summaries for LE 17-02 
Date:     October 9, 2017 
 
 
I attended two neighborhood association meetings to present the McLoughlin-Canemah Trail plan 
and gather input. 
 
On September 7, 2017 I attended the McLoughlin Neighborhood Association (MNA) meeting. The 
group discussed the various alignments including potential changes to the VFW parking lot, South 
2nd Avenue, and Tumwater Drive.  One member asked a question about use of private property and 
the possibility of eminent domain.  I clarified that private property use would likely occur through 
redevelopment of parcels along 99E, and that eminent domain is not anticipated.  Some members 
discussed their use of the boardwalk on 99E and how it needs repairs.   
 
The MNA has not provided minutes of their meeting at this time. 
 
On September 14, 2017 I attended the Canemah Neighborhood Association (CNA) meeting.  The 
comments and questions topics included a suggestion that there could be two paths – one for 
walking and one for biking, that there tends to be more traffic on 4th Avenue, that speed humps are 
a bad idea, and that sharrows are a good idea.  The members discussed the potential for a 20MPH 
zone as well and were supportive of it.  
 
The CNA provided meeting minutes that are attached to this memorandum. 
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MNA Sign-ins are noted in the list below.  Other sign ins are from different meetings or events.
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